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City of Westminster 
Pending Applications 
Development Planning 
PO Box 732 
Redhill, RH1 9FL 

Our Ref:   2017/0062/P 
 Your Ref:  

Please ask for: Jennifer Walsh 
Telephone: 020 7974 3500 
 
8 February 2017 

 
Dear  Sir/Madam  
 

DECISION 
 
Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended) 
 
Request for Observations to Adjoining Borough - No objection 
 
Address:  
Princes House 
37 Kingsway 
London 
WC2B 6TP 
 
Proposal: 
Request for observations from the City of Westminster to change the layout of the 
apartments on first, second, third and fourth floors from 34 serviced apartments of 2 and 3 
bedrooms (as planning consent 16/00889/NMA dated 2.03.16) to 48 x 1 bedroom serviced 
apartments.  
Drawing Nos: Letter from City of Westminster dated 12th January 2017; 
 
The Council, as a neighbouring planning authority, has considered your request for 
observations on the application referred to above and hereby raises no objection. 
 
  
Informative(s): 
 
1  The site, comprising a nine storey building, lies beyond the south easternmost 

point of the LB Camden, a short distance south of the boundary line (the mid point 
of Kemble Street).  The proposed changes do not introduce any new, or additional, 
significant potential impacts upon LB Camden above that of the original 
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development, and thus no objection is raised to the proposed development. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
David Joyce 
Executive Director Supporting Communities 
 


